
ROCKBRIDGE PIECEWORKERS QUILD GUILD 
MONTHLY MEETING 

September 7, 2019 

 

 

PRESENT: Carol Schoner, President 
  Hope Bird, Vice President 
  Susan Greene, Treasurer 
  Sharon E. Angle, Immediate Past President 
 

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
The August meeting minutes were approved as submitted.   
 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
Treasurer, Susan Greene, reported that the current balance is $4,250.22.  
 
MEMBERSHIP  
 
Kerry Vansant reported that we have 53 members.   
We had a guest, Gregg Colson, who joined today (he is counted in the 53 above). 
 
RETREAT 
 
Chair/Co-chairs open.   
 
PROGRAM COMMITTEE 
 
October: Origami Purse Workshop -  Cost is $20. 
November: Sharon Shirley lecture/trunk show.  Workshop on creative labels follows – Cost $45. 
December: our annual Holiday Party. 
A new chairperson(s) will be needed starting January 2020.   
 
QUILT SHOW 
 
Carol reported that there were 74 quilts in the show.  (Correction: this number was incorrect; we 
had 64 entry forms with 4 panel palooza quilts and one quilt for the Relay making the total 69 
quilts.)  17 guild members entered quilts and 10 non-members entered quilts.  (We would really 
like to have more members enter next year!) 
Thank you to all of you who volunteered to make this show a success.  We really did not have 
any “hick-ups”; all went smoothly. Thank you all, again. 
We also had several sponsorship donations from local businesses and quilt shows as well as 
our own members so that all expenses were covered.     



SUNSHINE 
 
Suzanne Just reported that cards were sent to Sandy Davis, Carmina Bender, Brenda 
Stonesifer, Linda Baldwin (stent put in), Bonnie Spoon (vertigo), Linda Puhle (husband had 
knee replacement), and an email Sunshine for Vicki Warren (surgery to close an opening in 
heart).  
 
Received an email from Vicki saying " I'm doing well and tell everyone I said hello and thank you 
for your thoughts and prayers!"  
 
Please contact me if you are aware if one of our members needs a card. You may e-mail me at 
justsuz@shentel.net or call 540-856-3587.  
 
HOSTESSES 
 

There were no snacks this morning, so no hostesses needed, because we had our 
meeting at the Fair/Quilt Show.  Hope Bird reported that we are covered for hostessing 
for the remainder of the year.  
 
 
HAPPY BUCKS 
 
Several of our members shared good news and gave happy bucks.   
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
1.Monthly Market – rules will be out soon and the market table will begin in October. 
2.Positions needing volunteers: Vice President, and chairs for Programs, Retreat, and 
Membership. 
 
NEW BUSINESS  
 
Next year 2020 is our 25th anniversary year. 
 
A Monthly Market will be tried.  A table or tables will be set up for members to offer 
items for sale, with the RPQG receiving 10% of the price of the items sold.  If things 
don't sell, the member who brought them must take them home again.   
 
Teri Brasz is organizing a group to take a serger class.  See Teri if you are interested. 
 
New people are needed!!!!   
 
 
The meeting was adjourned; Show and Tell followed. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:justsuz@shentel.net

